
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
PLANNING PROPOSAL: Amendment to Bourke Local Environmental Plan 2012  
 
Bourke Shire Council has resolved to amend the Bourke Local Environmental Plan 2012 to 
reclassify of four (4) lots owned by Bourke Shire Council from Community to Operational 
land, to facilitate the transfer of ownership of the land to The Frank Whiddon Masonic 
Homes Group for the continued use as an Aged Care Facility. 
 
The land affected by the proposal is described as Lot 1 DP 1145233, Lot 2 Section 11 DP 
758144, Lot 3 Section 11 DP 758114 and Lot 2 DP 227656, of 17-29 Darling Street Bourke 
(Rivergum Lodge).  
 
The planning proposal and associated documentation may be examined at Council’s 
Office, 29 Mitchell Street, Bourke, during normal business hours being 8:00am and 4.30pm 
Monday to Friday (excluding Public Holidays) or on our website at 
www.bourke.nsw.gov.au during the public exhibition period commencing Thursday 4th 
March 2021 and concluding on 4pm Tuesday 6th April 2021.  
 
Any interested person may make written submission to Bourke Shire Council with respect 
to the Planning Proposal. Submissions should be addressed to The General Manager, 
Bourke Shire Council, PO Box 21 Bourke NSW 2840 or by email to 
bourkeshire@bourke.nsw.gov.au and must be received by Council on or before 4.00pm 
Tuesday 6th April 2021. 
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